
  People’s Baptist Church 
 

Welcome 
 

As a courtesy, please turn off all cell phones during service times. 

*Assisted listening devices are available at the Sound Booth* 
 

December 31, 2023 

 
 

 

                                                 
 

Greeting and Announcements 
Prayer 
Hymn: 161, Guide Me, O Thou Great Jehovah 
Missions Minute 
Prayer 
Hymn: 238, Another Year is Dawning 
Special Music: Barry Jackson 
Message: Pastor Ramler 
Closing Hymn 
Prayer 
 
 

     
 

 

Today 12/31   12:15 pm  5TH Sunday Fellowship 

Tues 1/2      12:30 pm  Grandma’s Friends Bible Study 

Wed 1/3        7:00 pm  Prayer Meeting, Youth Group & 

                                        AWANA 

Thurs 1/4         4:00 pm  FCA Home Game 

Sat 1/6             5:30 pm  FCA/PBC /Volleyball 
 

 

 

 
 

 

Sun 1/7        5:00 pm  Trustees’ Meeting 

Thurs 1/11        9:00 am  Ladies’ Bible Study with nursery 

                         7:00 pm  Ladies’ Bible Study without nursery 

Sat 1/13            8:00 am    Men’s Prayer Breakfast 

Sun 1/14           2:00 pm  Autumn Lake Nursing Home Ministry 

                         3:30 pm  Spring Arbor Nursing Home Ministry 

Sat 1/20            9:00 am  Ladies’ Breakfast  

 

  

       Announcements 
5th Sunday Fellowship: Please join us for a fellowship meal after the 

morning service today. Everyone is welcome!  
 

Children’s Church: We are currently in need of volunteers for Junior 

Church. If you are able and willing to assist in this ministry, please see 

Titus or Cairna Muniz.  
 

Christmas Card Exchange Box:  We still have Christmas cards in our 

exchange box, which is in the church lobby.  Please stop by the box to 

pick-up any remaining cards that are yours.  
 

Calendar Year Donations: In order for your donation to count toward 

the CY2023, all donations need to be in the drop box today. Checks that 

are mailed need to be postmarked by Dec 31 and On-line giving would 

also need to be transacted by Dec 31.  
 

Secret Sisters: If you have not revealed yourself to whom you have been 

a secret sister during 2023, please do as soon as possible.  If you are 
planning on participating in 2024, please see Joy Ramler for new Secret 

Sister assignments. 
 

Ladies Missionary Fellowship:  The LMF would like to share our   

activities and disbursements for this year:  

 For 2023 we collected $6,179 and distributed $6,577.46 for baby gifts, 

travel expenses, outfit and passage donations, gifts for visiting 

missionaries and their children, Valentine packages to college students, 

birthday and Christmas cards to our missionary families and the 

missionary ladies’ Christmas gifts.  We invite all ladies to be a part of the 

LMF meetings which are on the 3rd Tuesday of every month at 7 pm. 
 

Men’s Prayer Breakfast: Our next meeting will be Saturday, Jan 13, 

at 8:00 am in the FCA gym. We will be studying Book 7, 

Chapter 8, of E.M. Bounds on Prayer. All men and their sons are 

welcome. 
 

Ladies’ Breakfast: Ladies of all ages are invited to attend a breakfast 

at the Golden Corral on Saturday, January 20 at 9:00 am. More details 

are on the sign-up sheet in the foyer. See Nicole Pryor with questions.  
 

 

                                     Happy Birthday 

 

Jan 3 James Harrell             Jan 6 Pearl Annor 

Jan 3 Tasha Rose 
 

                                     Happy Anniversary 
 

                               Jan 7 Hiep & Trang Nguyen                    

       
                     

December 31 January 7 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRIES 

Elementary –  

Muniz 

Family Sunday Muniz 

Beginners – C. Briggs Cindy B. Cindy B. 

Dami A. 

Toddlers - C. Black Carol B. 

Abby Y. 

Pearl A. 

Jude A. 

Nursery* 

Sunday School Sara G. Beth P. 

Morning Worship Michelle P. 

Beth P. 

Sara G. 

Jasmine V. 

Evening Service No evening service Pam W.  

Pearl A. 

Wednesday Hilary Y. 

Joy R. 

Hilary Y. 

Barbara B. 
* Coordinator – Sara Goad; ** Toddlers (2-4 yrs.)        
 

 

 

Ferdinand & Gloria Reynon – The Philippines –In my 

last newsletter I shared about two families that belonged to 

the charismatic church. They have since shut their doors for 

Bible study with us. The other family simply told us that 

they would let us know when we could resume the study, 

but never called again. There are however, souls that turned 

to the Lord for salvation and were baptized. One of them is 

an adult male named Arnold that is married to one of our 

church members. Please pray that Arnold and the 9 others 

will continue to grow in their faith. We could use some 

more students so that the income could compensate our 

faithful teachers. Individuals are paying our students’ 

tuition from churches that support us.  
 

 
 

 
 

      This Week  Year-To-Date 

Tithes & Offerings Giving        $ 15,984.01 $ 227,103.21  

Tithes & Budget Needs           $ 8,582.13 $ 223,135.38  

Faith Promise Giving            $ 365.00 $ 17,850.00  

Faith Promise Budget Needs       $ 716.98 $ 18,641.48 

 

 
 

 
 

Sunday School       62      Sunday Morning       144 

Sunday Evening       97 

This Week’s Events 

Order of AM Service  

Attendance Report for December 24, 2023 

Stewardship Report for December 24, 2023 Special Coming Events 


